
 

 

Hello Families,  
A fantastic half term at Lady Lumley’s! There’s a lot to catch up on in this Newsletter… Thank you to Ms Wilson for 
the brilliant Paris visit with Year 11 and to our students for getting stuck into their Art and French in the best of 
surroundings. The Geographers have been on fieldwork manoeuvres this week and Mrs Pye has sent some positive 
emails to recognise leadership and learning. Year 11 have also taken their Maths and English PPEs, results day after 
half term. 

Proud Thursday continues to be a high point of the week where colleagues get to see beautiful learning and reward 
it. Please do share these postcards with home - I doubt the confectionery will survive the day. 

Thank you to all our families who continue to prioritise getting in to school - attendance over 95% is crucial to 
academic success. Next week is our last week before a well earned half term. A reminder that Monday 4th 
November is a training day, Lady Lumley’s will open to students on Tuesday 5th November.  

Clair Foden 
Headteacher  
Lady Lumley's School 



Year 11 French and Art visit to Paris: October 2024 

Allo allo, I shall say this only once. Year 11 
students of French and Art have just returned 
from a 4 day trip to Paris. Here is how it 
went. Less than 10 minutes after leaving the 
ferry, we heard the phrase ‘I can taste the 
baguettes already’. On Monday, we went to 
the Montmartre area of Paris, where we 
visited the Place du Tertre area and saw the 
Sacre-Coeur, after getting out steps in 
(literally!). Then, we circled around the Arc de 
Triomphe in the coach, too many times to 
count and had some free time on the Champs
-Elysées, where you could see expensive 
designer shops and many cafés where you 
could get a strong coffee (Miss Wilson can 
confirm this!) 

Next, we viewed modern art in the Pompidou 
Centre and got drenched in a rainstorm after we left, so very similar to the UK. On the way back to our 
accommodation, we experienced the joy of hearing Miss Wilson singing classic French songs over the microphone, 
along with a student who had purchased a harmonica.  

On Tuesday, we started the day on a boat trip along the river Seine, past the Eiffel Tower and Notre Dame. We 
then visited the Musée d’Orsay, where we saw a lot of impressionist art pieces. We then had some free time in the 
Latin Quarter before visiting Montparnasse Tower, the tallest building in Paris, where there was a 360 view of the 
city.  

Our trip to Paris was informative, a once in a lifetime opportunity and overall one massive laugh.This is a trip we 
will all never forget. 

Thank you to Miss Wilson for organising this amazing trip and to Mrs Jennings, Mrs Le Grande, and Mr Downes 
who were great to see having fun with their students outside of the classroom. 

If you get the opportunity to go on this trip next year, we highly recommend it. Just be sure to hide your sweets 
from the teachers, as well as making sure they don’t have too much coffee… 

By Sarah L and Phebe V 

 

Our students were a credit to the school on this trip. In addition to the activities during the day, Mr McGrath 
organised an art session in the evening where we all – staff and students - were given examples of impressionist 
art to draw. When the students saw the paintings they had been working from the next day in the Musée d’Orsay 

there was a real connection with the work they 
had done the night before. It was great to see 
all students getting involved with this. Students 
also had some independent free time in 
Montmartre, on the Champs Elysées and in the 
Latin Quarter where they were able to go into 
shops, cafés etc in small groups. This is a 
fantastic opportunity for students to be able to 
experience life in a big city, and develop their 
confidence. Our students were enthusiastic, 
engaged and all followed staff instructions 
really well. As staff we thoroughly enjoyed 
spending this time with them and we all have a 
lot of great memories of the trip. 

 
Miss Wilson 



Year 7 Cell Competition 
Well Done Year 7 Scientists!! The Science Team were very impressed with the entrants received on Friday for the Y7 
CELL COMPETITION led by Mr Ambrose , the Y7 form tutor team & Science Team. We appreciate the efforts of our 
wonderful students and support from their families. 
Miss C Wilson 
Curriculum Leader—Science 

 



Diversity and Inclusion 

In recent weeks, students across all year groups have had the opportunity to reflect on the importance of the 
Protected Characteristics, their purpose and whether they go far enough. The nine protected characteristics ensure 
that everyone in British society is protected from discrimination in the workplace and in public-facing entities. As 
well as the nine (pictured), our students have suggested that socio-economic background, physical appearance and 
personal background should have protected status as well. Students have also watched several short videos looking 
at individual's experiences of racism. Racism in football: Hear my story | Newsround (youtube.com) These key 
messages will be returned to as we move through the academic year, in assemblies, Life lessons and through 
tutors. 

Mr Heeley 
Curriculum Leader – Life, RE and Careers 

Art Showcase 
Please continue to follow and look at our school Instagram and Facebook pages where we are showcasing some of 

the exceptional work our KS3 artists are producing each week! 

Mrs Marley 

Teacher - Art 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u2ooLGd8uAk


Outdoor Education news 

 

Year 10 DofE Update: 

A reminder to all Year 10 students that by now, you should have logged into your EdofE account and updated your 

personal and activity details. If you haven’t, please make this a priority! You can sign up for the practice expedition, 

which will take place in January, via MyChildatSchool. Remember, you must have uploaded your assessor’s report 

by 1st December to be eligible for the expedition. To help with this process, Mr. Mann will be running an assembly 

on Friday, 25th October, where you can receive additional guidance and support. Don’t miss it! 

 

Outdoor Ed Club Opportunities: 

Exciting outdoor activities are on the horizon! Our Outdoor Ed Club has a range of opportunities coming up, 

including a thrilling night walk and more adventurous events. To find out more and get involved, please attend a 

meeting at break time on Thursday, 7th November in room GO1. It’s a great chance to try something new and 

challenge yourself in the great outdoors! 

 

Congratulations to Year 11 DofE Achievers: 

A huge congratulations and good luck to our amazing Year 11 students who will be receiving their DofE Bronze 

Awards tonight! The ceremony, led by the Mayor of Pickering, is a special occasion to celebrate all your hard work 

and dedication. We are so proud of your achievements and wish you all the best at this memorable event! Keep 

pushing for more success! 

 

Mr Mann 

Outdoor Education 

Boys Fixtures 
 

Y8 Rugby 

Well done to the Y8 rugby team who finished in 

3rd place at the Y8 Scarborough/Whitby/Ryedale 

schools rugby tournament held at Scarborough 

rugby club last week. Some great performances 

from right across the whole team.  
 

Y7 Rugby  

Well done to the Y7 rugby team who competed 

in their first ever rugby fixture. Even though the 

results didn’t go our way they showed great 

determination and resilience to carry on. The 

lads developed as the competition went on 

ending with a very tightly contested game against Norton, one of the best teams at the tournament where they 

lost by just one try. Some promising performers to look out for in the future.  
 

Y7 Football – Lady Lumley’s 3 – Ryedale 7 

The Y7s played their first County cup football fixture against Ryedale school. After conceding 3 goals in the opening 

half, the boys managed to score 3 goals in a competitive second half. The team will look to take their second half 

performance into their next fixture, which is a District cup game against Graham school which will take place next 

term.  
 

Mr Childs 

Teacher—PE 



Sixth Form Netball Fixture 

On Wednesday our sixth form netball team played their first fixture against Scarborough College.  Such a fantastic 

game and positive atmosphere from both teams.  Lady Lumley’s lost the game but gave Scarborough College a 

scare.  It was a close match right up until the last quarter when unfortunately, Scarborough College pulled away 

and Lady Lumley’s were unable to catch them!  The girls can't wait to play another fixture as they enjoyed it so 

much.   

Miss Turner 

Curriculum Leader PE 

Year 11 Geography Students Explore Flood Risk at the Esk Valley 

This week, Year 11 GCSE geography students from Lady Lumley's School ventured to the picturesque Murk Esk 
River in Goathland for a hands-on field trip aimed at investigating flood risk in the river's upper course. Armed with 
a variety of sampling techniques, the students engaged in practical data collection, examining factors that 
contribute to flooding in the area. 

Despite facing challenging weather conditions, including rain and fog, the students embraced the experience with 
enthusiasm and determination. The trip provided an invaluable opportunity to apply theoretical concepts learned 
in the classroom to real-world scenarios, essential preparation for the upcoming GCSE Geography Paper 2 exam. 

Throughout the day, students worked collaboratively, conducting river measurements, assessing land use, and 
analysing potential flood risks. They gained a deeper understanding of fluvial processes and the importance of 
environmental management. 

Many students stood out as exceptional fieldworkers, including Elliot and Ruby who explicitly supported members 
of their group throughout the duration of the day. 

Mrs Pye 

Curriculum Leader - Humanities 

 



Scarborough Science and Engineering Week Visit 

Year 8 students had an amazing experience at the Scarborough Science and Engineering event last Tuesday. We 
learned about a variety of apprenticeships available in the NHS, Housing, Engineering and The Army. Look out for 
more pictures of our students in action! This ties in with this half term's work looking at careers and future options. 
The only criticism seems to be that we needed more time to explore everything! Thanks to Mrs Pye, Mrs Fuller, Mrs 
Johnston, Mrs Rueth, Mr Ahmed and Miss Robinson for supporting and helping to continue these conversations in 
the classroom. 

Mr Heeley  

Curriculum Leader – Life, RE and Careers 
 

Solis Dental Studio in Scarborough – Child only NHS contract 

Solis Dental Studio in Scarborough has been awarded a dental contract to increase its ability to provide NHS dental 
care to children in Scarborough.  The dental practice is currently promoting amongst families living in the area who 
may not have access to dental care and treatment. 

If parents/carers would like to book an appointment for their child then they need to contact Solis Dental Studio 
on 01723 347 011 or by booking online Dentist In Scarborough | Teeth Whitening | Emergency Dentist 
(solisdentalstudio.co.uk) 

The NHS dental care is only available for children (under 18s).  

https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQ1-6rARiRgfHQASCst5YsthJkMB2EkPkVmGwa9w4Yk6IpWXD3lLNX5KHh9lt5rTk
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQ1-6rARiRgfHQASCst5YsthJkMB2EkPkVmGwa9w4Yk6IpWXD3lLNX5KHh9lt5rTk


Enrichment 

Study Plus 

 



 

 
Dates for the Diary 

HALF TERM 1 

Monday 21st to Wednesday 23rd October—Y13 Geography Fieldwork, Patterdale 

Tuesday 22nd October—District Cross Country, Malton School 1:30-5pm 

Tuesday 22nd October—Y6 Getting to Know You Evening, 4:30-5:3pm 

Wednesday 23rd October—Y11 Sixth Form Experience Day 

Wednesday 23rd October—Y11 Rugby, Scarborough Rugby Club 1:30-5pm 

Wednesday 23rd October—Y9 Football vs Graham, LLS 3-5:30pm 

Thursday 24th October—Y11 GCSE Music Solo Performance Exams 

Friday 25th October—School Closes for Half Term 

 

HALF TERM 2 

Monday 4th November—Staff Training Day (closed to students) 

Tuesday 5th November—students return to school 

Wednesday 6th November—Sixth Form Open Evening 6-7:30pm 

Thursday 7th November—Summer Production Auditions 

Friday 8th November—Y9 Invisible Man Production—YOLO 

Monday 11th to Thursday 14th November—Y11 MFL Trial Speaking Exams 

Tuesday 12th November—Berlin Visit Information Evening 6-6:45pm 

Wednesday 12th November—Y7 5-a-side Football, Malton School 3-6pm 

Friday 15th November—Y11 Science Mavericks Event, Knottingley 8:15am-4pm 

 

 

Staff Training Days  

Monday 4th November 2024 

Friday 24th January 2025 

Monday 21st July 2025 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

Useful Contact Information 

 

Main School Office: 01751 472846 

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Finance Email: budget@ll.coastandvale.academy 

SEND Email: LLSEND@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy 






